Beth El Congregation Religious School

P.O. Box 845 
Old Furnace Road 
Harrisonburg, VA 22803 

August 2013 / Av/Elul 5773
Dear Parents and Students:

I hope you had a wonderful summer!  As the summer break winds down and the new school year is about to begin, I would like to welcome you to the 2013-14 Religious School year.   I am looking forward to seeing you all very soon!  

Included in this packet you will find a Religious School Application, a brit, a calendar, and a description of Religious School Programs and Holidays.  Please bring a completed application and signed brit for each student you enroll and a copy of the materials attached in this email for the meeting on the first day of school.  Our first day of religious school will begin on Sunday, August 25th with registration starting at 9:15am and a meeting at 10:00am.  
Parents will register their student(s) beginning at 9:15am in the social hall.  Bagel bar will be available between 9:00am – 10:00am.  Parents and students will meet in the sanctuary at 10:00am.  Please bring a copy of the calendar for a family meeting.  The 10:00am meeting on the first morning of religious school will discuss the following:

1. Calendar

2. Family Education

3. Snack and Holiday Sign Up

4. Curriculum Overview
5. Attendance Expectations (Religious School & Services)

6. Brit, Homework, Parent Involvement, Assessment & Conferences
7. Focus: 3 R’s – Respectful, Responsible, Ready to Learn
8. Questions

9. Teacher Introductions / Classroom Assignments

After the meeting, there will be some activities and snack in the social hall and an opportunity for parents to speak with teachers.    Instruction will begin on the 2nd week of classes on September 8th.
Please note the Sunday schedule beginning the 2nd week of classes on September 8th will be as follows:

9:00-9:25
Bagel Bar 
9:30 

Students are in classrooms  

9:30-11:25
Judaica and Hebrew (9:30-11:00 during special events)

11:25-11:35 
Snack in social hall

11:35-12:30 
Service and/or Music and/or activity
12:30

Pick-up students in their classrooms so they can collect their books
Each family will only be asked to participate in ONE celebration for the year as a volunteer.  Holiday celebrations are indicated on the enclosed description and calendar.  Parents and siblings are always welcome and encouraged to attend holiday celebrations.  Some holiday celebrations that are indicated on the calendar (but not on the enclosed holiday description) will be discussed and celebrated in classrooms and during snack, service, and music, but will not need additional parent support. 
Snack is an important part of the social experience for our students.  Each family will only be asked to participate in one snack day this year.  You will need to bring enough snack/beverage to accommodate 30 students plus 8 teacher/teacher assistants. Please note: For all occasions when food will be a part of religious school activities – including snack, holiday celebrations, potlucks, etc. we are requesting that the food be dairy (no meat).  This will help those families that maintain kosher or kosher-style diets.  
School will start promptly at 9:30am.  Please note that students will report directly to their classrooms every Sunday morning.  Children should be seated inside the classroom at 9:30 each morning since instruction will begin at that time.  As in the past, please feel free to arrive early to enjoy the bagel bar.  However, be aware that food from the bagel bar will NOT be allowed in the classrooms; leftovers can be put aside and enjoyed during Snack time.  The bagel bar will not sell food for students after 9:25, so please make sure students are either fed at home or arrive early enough to enjoy bagel bar without being rushed or late for class.
The curriculum is focused on developing the skills to study Torah, engaging in the work of Avodah to find sacred connections to God, community, and self, and to perform acts of g'milut chasadim to make the world a better, holier place. Our Alef and Bet students use primers to learn the basics of the Hebrew alphabet and how to sound out words.  Our Hebrew curriculum for Gimmel and Dalet will continue to be the Behrman House Hineni series and the Gates of Prayer siddur which teaches Hebrew through prayer.  
Homework is an integral part of our educational program.  All students in all classes will be bringing home a homework assignment every week for Judaica and/or Hebrew – also, teachers will email a reminder of the homework assignment to parents.  While the assignments will not take a long time to complete, we do ask that you sit down as a family together to complete them.  This will allow parents to see what their children are learning about and will enable students to reinforce their once a week instruction at home.  If parents are interested, Rabbi Joe offers introduction to reading Hebrew class for adults.  A school bag with homework, workbooks, and pencils should return to school every Sunday!  
Classes are broken up by classroom space and grade level; however, students will be placed in classes based on both age and ability.  Classes and teachers will be discussed on the first day of school. 

Tuition for religious school is as follows:  The cost for Beth El members is $175 per student (a portion is subsidized by the congregation).  The cost for THOI or non-members is $500 per student.  Please plan on paying tuition during the first meeting – I will be available to accept registration forms and tuition payments between 9:15 – 9:45am.  Michelle Ornstein will work with you on any questions regarding tuition, please contact her at ornfam@comcast.net. For those of you who pay dues at this time of year, please plan to bring your dues check as well or contact Michelle directly.
Religious School will continue to be overseen by Dara Hall, principal.  I will work hard to provide an enriching and positive educational experience for all of our students and families.  If you have any questions prior to our first meeting date or at any time during the school year, please do not hesitate to contact me at: Dara Hall  H: 540-433-5596, C: 908-0516, email: mddmhall@verizon.net or halldm@jmu.edu.  
I look forward to seeing you for another great year!

L'Shalom,

Dara


